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Report by the Legal Manager 
 
 
Summary 
 
This Report relates to an application for renewal of a taxi operator’s licence. 
 
This item is subject to a formal hearing procedure  
 
 
1.0 
 
1.1 
 
 
 
 
1.2 
 
 
1.3 
 
 
1.4 
 

Background 
 
The Highland Council has resolved that in terms of the Civic Government 
(Scotland) Act 1982 a licence will be required for the operation of a licensed 
taxi. A licence for the same is issued by the Highland Council and is valid for 
the whole Council Area. 
 
Mr Kenneth Finnerty currently holds a taxi operators licence (licence number 
13 59) which expired on 2 August 2014.  
 
An application for renewal of his taxi operator’s licence was received from Mr 
Finnerty on 25 July 2014.  
 
He is also detailed as the day to day manager of three other taxi operators 
licences which are held by the company Taxi 24/7 (13 51, 13 63 and 13 64). 
 

2.0 
 
2.1 

Objection 
 
An objection in relation to Mr Finnerty’s application was received on 31 July 
2014 from the Council’s Trading Standards Service, a copy of which is 
contained in Appendix 1. 
 

3.0 
 
 
3.1 
 
 
 
2.2 
 
2.3 
 
 

Highland Council Penalty Points System for Taxi and Private Hire Car 
Operators 
 
On 1 June 2006 the Council agreed the introduction of a penalty points system 
for licensed taxi and private hire car operators which formally came into use by 
Trading Standards on 1 July 2006. 
 
The Formal Action Trigger Point is 20 points. 
 
The objection received from Trading Standards confirms that Mr Finnerty has 
accrued 23 penalty points taking him over the agreed Formal Action Trigger 
Point. 



 
3.0 
 
3.1 
 
 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
 
 
3.3 

Previous Committee Appearance 
 
Mr Finnerty appeared before the Highland Licensing Committee on 2 April 
2013 following a complaint received from the Trading Standards Service. This 
was in relation to Mr Finnerty accruing 30 penalty points in relation to another 
of one of his previously licensed taxis (licence number 13 42).  
 
The decision of the Committee at this time was not to suspend the licence. 
However the Committee agreed that in respect of his Licence Number 13 42 
that he would require to submit all vehicles held under this plate for inspection 
on a 3 monthly basis for the next year. 
 
The Committee also issued Mr Finnerty with a written warning requiring him to 
to ensure that all vehicles licensed on plate number 13 59 (which is the subject 
of this report) are kept in a safe and serviceable condition. 
  

4.0 
 
4.1 
 
 
 
4.2 
 
 
 

Determination of Application 
 
In terms of Section 5(3) of Schedule 1 of the abovementioned Act the 
Committee may refuse an application for licence where it deems the applicant 
not to be fit and proper to hold such a licence. 
 
If Members are minded to grant the application the Committee could require 
the operator to present his vehicle(s) for inspection on a more frequent period 
then the current 6 or 12 month inspection regime e.g. every 3 months. This 
would allow the Trading Standards Service an opportunity to undertake a more 
regular monitor on this vehicle(s). 
 

  
5.0 Recommendation 

 
The Committee is invited to determine the application in accordance with the 
Council’s Hearings Procedure.  
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Background Papers: Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982 

Appendix 1:  Trading Standards Report 


































































